
 
June 15, 2021       
 
Bryan Lynch 
Army Environmental Command 
2950 Connell Road 
Fort Sam Houston, TX 78234 
 
SENT BY ELECTRONIC MAIL    
 

Subject:   Conditional Approval of Site Investigation Workplan 
Former Badger Army Ammunition Plant, Baraboo, WI 
DNR BRRTS Activity #02-57-561617 

 
Dear Mr. Lynch: 
 
The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) has reviewed the document entitled “Site Inspection 
Work Plan Settling Pond 2”, dated June 2021, prepared for U.S. Army Environmental Command by SpecPro 
Professional Services, LLC. 
 
WDNR conditionally approves of the workplan with the following comments: 
 

 An additional three (3) shallow soil samples should be collected to better understand spatial variability. 
See the attached modified Figure 2 for additional shallow soil sample locations. 

 
 Please provide WDNR a schedule for conducting the investigation and associated reporting. WDNR notes 

soil sampling is anticipated to begin in June 2021.   
 
WDNR appreciates your efforts to investigate and remediate this site. If you have any questions, please contact 
me at (608) 206-5809 or luke.lampo@wisconsin.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Luke Lampo 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
 
Attachments: 

- Figure 2, Soil Sample Locations 
 
 
cc:  Joel Janssen, SpecPro Professional Services, LLC 
 Steve Martin, WDNR 
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Additional Soil Sample


